
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 1, 2016 
September Meeting:  
 Tuesday Sept 6 Larry Tyler’s in Swanton 
 Saturday Sept 24 The Picnic at Larry and Sharon’s to celebrate the 35th Anniversary of 
the club will serve as the second meeting of the month.  
 
Northeast Street Rod Nationals Here once again comes the biggest car show of the year in this 
area.  We are gearing up for the show by getting the assignments out to the members of our 
club to work at the Repair Shop.  Please come to the meeting at Larry’s to sign up to work at 
the Repair Shop and to bring tools and equipment. We have signed up some workers for the 
shop but are a bit thin for Saturday afternoon shifts: 12-1:30, 1:30-3, 3-4:30 and 4:30-6.  
 
Club tools and equipment.  Gary got us started on this annual project real well at the August 
meeting at Art’s.  Those in attendance received tool and equipment lists from Gary and 
verified that they could or could not bring the same items to the NSRA show coming up.  We 
will do the same at the next meeting coming up at Larry’s on the 6th. Also we will assign 
someone to get metric and other tools for the club tool box. 
 
Cruise to A&W in Middlebury.  On Tuesday August 2 the visit to A&W was pretty well 
attended with about 18 members present. We enjoyed the A&W food and did some “bench 
racing” (“picnic table racing”) Afterwards several members rescued Stan who “threw a 
driveshaft” on his way home. This happened just before he got to Vergennes.  His truck was 
towed to a parking lot for the night and Stan was delivered to his home. 
   

Swanton Car Show. The annual Swanton Car Show on Saturday, July 30 was a great success.  
Weather couldn’t have been better as it was not hot and the humidity was low. Club members 
attending were (at least, maybe more…) Brian, Larry, Harold, Art, and John. The place was 
packed with cars from Vermont, New York, Canada and elsewhere. A big winner was a 
Canadian ’55 Chevy with a tilt front end.  (Great idea! )The car won three major awards.  
Larry won a prize for his Dodge truck.  Congrats Larry! 
 
 



 September Shows. 
 Every Wednesday. Wednesday night Cruise-In at the Essex Big Lots Parking lot in Essex 
Junction on Pearl Street.   5:30 to?   
 Cars and Coffee Third Saturday of each month at the Community Bible Church on 
Williston Road.  7-9 AM.  
 Sept 4 Olympic Car Show Lake Placid NY 
 Sept 8-11 Adirondack Nationals Car Show Fort William Henry Hotel Lake George NY 
 Sept 16-17-18 NSRA Northeast Street Rod Nationals. Essex Junction Exposition 
 Sept 25 Better L8 Than Never Car Show Bristol VT  
 Vergennes Day Car Show (Can’t find a real good confirmation) 
 
CVSR 35th Anniversary Picnic.  The picnic will be held at Larry and Sharon’s on Saturday 
September 24.  Please come to the meeting before this date as we have some planning to do 
for the Picnic and /or to inform everyone about this event. We would like to make a list of 
those who plan to come so we can arrange for the amount of food to get. 
 

Classified ads 
 
1953 Chevrolet: There is a real nice ’53 Chevy for sale near Art’s in Colchester.  It is parked on 
the north side of Route 2A, sometimes covered with a car cover, sometimes not.  Information 
card has a phone number and asking price, ($10K OBO is the memory from here!) 
Mechanic wanted:  There are signs posted along Route 2A in Colchester advertising “Mechanic 
Wanted” which is for work as a fleet mechanic at the SSTA nearby.  A street rodder ought to 
be able to handle this job! Someone in the club may want a change or to go back to work. Your 
secretary was offered the job so they must be desperate!  
Parts Wanted:  Emergency brake parts for a ’62 Dodge Polara. The struts and levers within the 
11” rear brake drums as well as the rear cables are missing.  Hard to find! Chrysler products in 
the ’62 to ’72 era may have these parts. Contact person: Art Stultz 879-7283.  
For Sale:  Draw-Tite trailer hitch that fits a Ford Fusion or Mercury Milan. New, never been 
used. New price was $178. For sale for $50. Art Stultz 879-7283.  

 
   
   National Hot Rod Truck Month! 
 

 
 
 
  

www.ChamplainValleyStreetRodders.com 
336 Birchwood Drive 
Colchester, VT 05446 

President: Matt FitzGerald 802-999-5330 
Vice President: Tim Sargent 802-635-6187 

Secretary: Art Stultz 802-879-7283 
Treasurer: Dan Sargent 802-527-2827 


